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As communicated on March 21, 2022 and May 3, 2022, AHCCCS received federal approval to allocate one-
time funding to recruit and retain a knowledgeable and well-trained workforce as part of its American Rescue 
Plan Act (ARPA) spending plan. Maintaining and strengthening the direct care workforce through time-limited 
payments to providers is the most straightforward strategy to incentivize workers to enter or remain in the 
workforce. This funding is intended to assist Qualified Vendors retain and recruit direct care staff. 

Distribution of funding to Qualified Vendors has begun and all Qualified Vendors are required to submit an 
attestation. Qualified Vendors must attest that they will distribute a minimum of 80% of the ARPA Directed 
Payments to direct support professionals and their direct supervisors. The remaining 20% of the ARPA 
Directed Payments do not have any requirements and can be used for expenses related to upcoming system 
enhancement and implementations. In response to questions received from Qualified Vendors, the Division 
has created a frequently asked questions document that provides further clarification about how these funds 
can be used. 

Attestation forms were sent directly to the Qualified Vendors who provided home and community based 
services (HCBS) from October 1, 2020 to March 31, 2021, the period of performance year 1 funding. For 
vendors who qualify for year 1 funding, please submit the attestation by May 31 to avoid forfeiture of funds. 
Please submit any questions about these payments or the attestation to  
DDDBusinessOperationsComments@azdes.gov. 

https://des.az.gov/sites/default/files/media/032122_ARPA_Workforce_Development_Directed_Payments.pdf?time=1651531461674
https://des.az.gov/sites/default/files/media/050322_ARPA_Workforce_Development_Directed_Payments_DSP_Clarification.pdf?time=1652998383962
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1T3z7MiNOZW37hqp7i-fIiqImhB7VDsIgAk5Bi8Qel3A/edit?usp=sharing
mailto:DDDBusinessOperationsComments%40azdes.gov?subject=

